KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 1st September 2016 at 13, Highbank Road Kingsley at 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Malen Johnson, Isabelle Hughes, Joan Pidgeon, David Penny, Margrett Barnes, Barry Lockwood, and Maddy Swan Manning.
1. Apologies: Alan Burgess, Bruce Guy, Suzanne Robinson, Ian Oulton, Rosina Williams, and Peter Dalton.
2. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 1st June 2016, were approved and signed.
3. Matters Arising: Heather pointed out we still have an outstanding PRS bill of £149.95 to pay from our concert in the Cathedral.
4. Correspondence: No incoming correspondence of note had been received since the previous meeting.  A letter, written by Isabelle Hughes, had been sent on behalf of the Choir to the Dean of Chester Cathedral pointing out shortcomings in the service we had received from Cathedral staff on the evening of our concert.  The letter was read out and discussed by the Executive
5. Treasurer’s Report:  Heather presented the accounts for discussion. 
6. Future Concerts: 
Sunday 1st October – Kelsall Methodist Church. Malen updated the meeting on the arrangements.  Posters and Tickets are printed with some tickets coming to the choir.  Malen noted that she believed that the church were taking care of the issues of PRS but she would check. |AP01 – MJ|. Christine Tickell would be visiting the church to check on the seating arrangement.  David advised the meeting that so far only 32 choir members had indicated that they would be available, which was too low.  We were particularly struggling on the availability of tenors.  It was suggested that some of the bass’s could help out the tenors in some of their parts.
2017 – Early Thoughts.  Elaine advised the meeting that she had attended a “picnic in the park” in the summer.  Could we present something similar in 2017 to aid the Hospice?  As to where, it is too early to say but worth discussing with the Hospice to see where it might go.
Christmas 2016
Light up a Life – River Dee on 27th November 2016.  Nothing to report at this stage, except that Isabelle was asked to check with the Hospice as to what the music style/balance should be |AP02- IH|.
Sainsbury’s Carol Singing.  Jim noted that he had received correspondence from Sainsbury’s at Great Boughton but dates had yet to be confirmed.  It was suggested that Jim investigate the possibility of a further date at Sainsbury’s, Ellesmere Port. |AP03- JDE|.

Nunsmere Hall, - Christmas Eve.  Jim advised the meeting that after having e-mailed the hotel some months back, during a follow up ‘phone call he had been told that our services were not required this year.  Post Meeting note.  An e-mail has subsequently been received asking us if we still wish to sing at the hall for an hour on Christmas Eve from 6:00pm onwards.  Jim has confirmed the booking.

Round Table/Duke of Westminster lunch in Chester. Jim advised the meeting that he had e-mailed Heather, his contact at the Round Table in Chester, asking if they wished for us to sing at their lunch during December.  Nothing has yet come back.  Post Meeting note.  An e-mail has now been received from Heather asking us if we do wish to sing for them at their lunch on Saturday 3rd December at the Cheshire view (easier parking).
Pryor’s Hayes Golf club – Friday 9th December.  Nothing to report at this stage.

Eaton Hall Christmas concert – Tuesday 20th December.  Arrangements are in hand.
Carol Concert – Saturday 17th December at the King’s School. David suggested that, as last year, a Power Point presentation be projected on the wall behind the choir. The question was asked as to who was looking after the tickets?  Suzanne?  Jim agreed to find out. |AP04- JDE|. Barry noted that some years ago, during the Christmas concert, a pantomime was woven into the singing.  Heather questioned where we would get the script from?  Malen suggested Caldy Valley had put on such an entertainment in the past.  Elaine agreed to speak to Anne Shepherd and Rosina.  |AP05-EC|.
A Ticket price of £10.00 to include a mince pie and a glass of wine was agreed.
Margrett asked if a soloist(s) was being considered. Elaine suggested Debbie plus, possibly, Chris Barnes from Alpraham Singers. Elaine agreed to follow up on her suggestion. |AP06- EC|.  An alternative suggestion was someone from the kings School – Dave agreed to follow up on that suggestion. |AP07 - DP|.  Malen noted that the Social Group would provide the wine and mince pies.  Elaine enquired of Isabelle whether the Hospice would wish to host a stand in the foyer on the evening?  Isabelle suggested not.
Maddy agreed to design a programme for which Heather would arrange the printing.
Finally, it was agreed that Christmas fundraising should be split as follows – Ad-hoc carol singing collections should be passed to the Babygrow Appeal, and that all other fundraising should go to the Hospice of the good Shepherd.
7. Social Group:  
Anniversary dinner.  Malen read out the itinerary for the evening.  Craig Owen is playing from 9:45 to 10:30.  Surprise was expressed at the cost of such a short performance.  Heather pointed out that that was what had been agreed in his contract.
Curry Evening – 11th November. Spen’s contacts at the church are fully on board with the catering but some help might be required to set up.

8. Publicity:
Elaine noted that our Christmas concert needs to be publicised as far and as wide as we possibly can. It was noted from last year that there were certain restrictions placed by the School upon advertising, either on the tickets or posters.  This needs checking before any printing is committed to.

9. Any Other Business: 
9.1 Elaine advised the meeting that the hall committee is planning on some works which may require the Choir to vacate whilst that takes place.
9.2 On the matter of staging, Malen advised that one or two of the second sopranos get put onto the back row whenever the choir sings in a church, and were not happy about that.  Could Dave consider this please?  Dave pointed out that the positioning of choir members during each concert was considered on a case by case basis and it is the MDs call to achieve a balance that he is happy with.  
Date of Next Meeting.  Thursday 20th October 2016 in Margrett’s House (13 Highbank Road, Kingsley) at 7:30.
